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Meeting Notes 
 
 
The Citizens Oversight Committee met on June 10, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. in the Board Room 
of Paramount Unified School District. 
 
Attendance included:  Committee Members (Paul Dennis, Gary Endo, Lydia Wingrove) 
and staff ( Michael Conroy, Assistant Superintendent – Business Services of PUSD and 
Marcy Maduro, Sr. Project Engineer - McCarthy Building Co.) 
 
Michael provided a power point presentation of the culmination of Measure AA projects 
in the District.  With pictures demonstrating before and after projects are completed, 
COC members were able to see the value of this committee.  The presentation will be 
given to the Board at the next Board Meeting and COC members are invited to attend and 
will be recognized for their dedication. 
 
A draft brochure of the COC Annual Report for 2011-12 was distributed and reviewed by 
the Committee.  The COC approved the brochure to be released to the community this 
summer.  This annual report is a requirement of Proposition 39. 
 
Copies of the quarterly expenditures were distributed and discussed.  The Measure AA 
projects have expended over $93,000,000 at this time.  The remaining project within 
these Measure AA funds will be the Hollydale Mini-gymnasium, which will encumber 
approximately $6,000,000 to construct. 
 
Marcy Maduro shared the schedule and plans for the upcoming Hollydale Mini-
gymnasium.  The project starts in June, 2013 and will be completed in 14 months. 
 
 


